
newsLourdes Hospital Foundation
Sustaining the vision. Supporting the mission.

Fall 2015

Foundation Staff
Robert O’Connell, President
Lisa Schappert, Executive Assistant
Cynthia Cruty, Administrative Assistant

Contact us
M – F  8:00am – 4:30pm
Phone:  607-798-5684
www.lourdes.com/about-us/foundation

169 Riverside Drive
Binghamton, NY 13905

Foundation

Lourdes Foundation 
Board Members
Executive Committee
William H. Lane, Chairman
David Cahill, Treasurer
Scott D. Craig, Secretary
Robert O’Connell, President

Directors
George Akel, Jr.
Phyllis Callaghan
Kathy Connerton
Kenneth Elliott
Marilyn Geller, PhD
Diran Kradjian
Michael Lane
Edward Levene
Steve Miller, Sr.
Kim A. Myers

Chad G. Nixon
Albert Nocciolino
Miles Ondecko
James Orband, Esq.
Anthony Paniccia, PE, JD
Andrew Sacco, OD, FAAO
Shirley S. Tamulis
James Terzian, MD
Mark Tinklepaugh, MD

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage

PAID
Permit No. 104 

Binghamton, NY 13905

here are many ways to support the work of Lourdes Hospital.  One of the easiest ways to make a planned gift is through 
a bequest.  Through a simple provision in your will, you may make a gift to the Foundation.  

Making a bequest is the most common type of planned gift, and is an excellent choice if you want to maintain control of 
your assets during your lifetime, and support Lourdes in the future.  We can work with you and your financial advisor to 
craft specific bequest language that accurately reflects your gift intentions.  

Our Heritage Society gratefully acknowledges the following individuals who have demonstrated their devotion to Lourdes 
Hospital through a planned gift.  We would like to express our deepest appreciation as their gifts have enabled the Foundation 
to continue its support of Lourdes Hospital.    

Estate of Albert M. Anderegg*
Estate of Robert L. McDevitt*, K.S.G, K.C.H.S 
& Catherine H. McDevitt*, L.C.H.S.
Sara E. O’Connell* Trust
Estate of Paul F. Reich, MD*

Estate of Hans F. Weil*
Estate of Helena E. Weil*
Mr. & Mrs. Earle Wootton
J. Paul Wynne* Charitable Trust

*Deceased

If you would like more information on Planned Giving or The Heritage Society,  
please feel free to contact the Foundation office at 607-798-5684.

Planned Giving & The Heritage Society

Your support…. 
helps us change more lives!
Because of you we have been able to help 
so many patients here at Lourdes in their 
most troubling times.  We are constantly 
reminded that without YOU we are 
unable to provide support and comfort to 
our friends in need.  Whether your gift is 
small or large, your generosity goes a long 
way in changing lives.  Here are some 
stories of how your gift made a difference:

•	 A patient with head and neck cancer 
desperately needed assistance so that 
her electricity would not be shut 
off.  With the rising costs of medical 
bills, living on a very limited budget 
of social security and also supporting 
a son who has special needs, she was 
unable to make payment to NYSEG.  
The Foundation was able to assist her 
with this NYSEG bill through the 
Geller Oncology Fund.  

•	 The Lourdes at Home Fund serves 
many patients who are struggling 
financially and cannot meet their most 
basic needs.  During the hot summer 
months, many patients cannot afford 
the cost of purchasing and installing an 
air conditioner.  A patient who suffers 
from Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary 
Disease (COPD) and Diabetes was in 
desperate need of an air conditioner 
this summer in his small apartment.  
We were able to subsidize the cost 
of the air conditioner through the 
Lourdes at Home Fund.   

•	 After having to leave work due to 
his cancer diagnosis, one of our 
patients met severe financial hardship 
with mounting medical bills and 
everyday living.  He was unable to 
make payments on his car during this 
time and the Foundation was able to 
assist him with a payment through 
the Geller Oncology Fund so that 
he would be able to travel back and 
forth to his chemotherapy treatments.  
This was a blessing for this gentleman 
during a very difficult time.  

•	 The Hospice program assists many 
individuals and families experiencing 
emotional and financial hardships.  
A father and his two children were 
receiving counseling services through 
the program after the loss of their 
wife and mother.  It was a struggle 
for the family to make the trip to the 
Hospice office every day and with the 
cost of the funeral, they were having 
trouble making ends meet.  Through 
the Hospice Fund we were able to 
provide this family with a gas card and 
a grocery store gift card.  In a time of 
emotional strain, this helped to ease 
the burden that this family was facing.

As you can see, your kindness is so 
important to our organization and to 
those we serve.  Thank you for all you do!  
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Underwriters
Lourdes Health Support – Dinner
Matthews Auto – Cocktail Hour
William H. Lane, Inc. – Lunch 
Federated Clover Investment 

Advisors – Golf shirts
Security Mutual Life Insurance 

Company – Golf Carts
The Akel Family – Band

Gold Sponsors 
LeChase Construction

Silver Sponsors 
Bates Troy
Highland Associates
Northeastern Striping Corp.
Chianis & Anderson Architects
Community Bank, N.A.
Merge Healthcare
Logowise
Liberty Solutions, Inc.
Millennium Medical Imaging
Rogers Service Group
Graystone Consulting
Matco Electric Corporation
Tim & Beth Koval
Scott & Laura Craig
Delta Engineers, Architects & 

Land Surveyors

Helping Others Heal
In March of 2014, 
Julann Ashman a 
nurse in the Oncology 
Center at Lourdes 
Hospital teamed 
up with two master 
Gardeners from 
Cutler Gardens in 
Binghamton New 
York, to unveil a 
“Healing Garden” 
outside the hospital 
near the in-patient 
cancer units.  The 
team purchased plants 
and installed a water 
feature and a walking 
pathway. The hospital 
staff along with 
patients and cancer 
survivors worked 
diligently to provide this garden for everyone.  Since 
the start of the project, we have received almost 
$7,000 in donations from generous community 
members and organizations.  What a wonderful 
space for our patients to find comfort and healing.     

It is your garden. It is a 
place to come to read, weed 
or pray and a place to calm 
you during a stressful time. 
The cool breeze and the 
fragrant flowers carpet your 
feet on your pathway of life.

If you would like to support 
the Healing Garden you 
may make a donation to 
Lourdes Regional Cancer 
Center, attention Healing 
Garden, and address to:  
Mr. Joseph Carpenter 
Oncology Director of Lourdes Regional  

Cancer Center 
169 Riverside Dr. 
Binghamton, NY 13905

Sr. Mary Anne Brawley, DC

This issue of the Foundation newsletter 
is dedicated in memory of Sr. Mary 
Anne Brawley, DC.  Sr. Mary Anne 
passed away on Saturday, June 6, 2015.  
She was a devoted member of the 
Foundation board for many years and 
supported the Foundation throughout 
many challenging endeavors.  We miss 
her dearly.  

Eternal rest grant unto her Lord and let 
perpetual light shine upon her.  May she 
rest in peace and may the souls of the 
faithful departed, through the mercy of 
God, rest in peace.  Amen.   

A Great Day on the Golf Course
Cultivating friendships old and new, 
celebrating the continued generosity 
of our most charitable benefactors and 
mostly praying that the bad weather 
would hold off for the day…and it 
did!  We feel very fortunate that we 
were able to celebrate the 23rd Annual 
Lourdes Hospital Foundation Golf 
Tournament on Friday, June 12, 
2015 at the pristine setting of the 
Binghamton Country Club.  What a 
spectacular day!

As always, our underwriters, sponsors 
and attendees played a major role in the 
success of this event.  We also have Golf 
Committee members and volunteers 
whose generosity of time enables us to 
coordinate a well-run, organized event.  We can’t thank you all enough!  

In one of our biggest years since the tournament began, there were 32 teams 
for golf and 230 people attended the dinner.  Each year, the outpouring of 
support for this event is overwhelming.  Funds raised from this event assist 
Lourdes in its mission of providing compassionate healthcare to those in 
need.  We wish to thank everyone for their generosity, especially our 
underwriters and sponsors:

A special thanks also to our Golf 
Committee and our Volunteers 
for a job well done.  You helped 
to make this event a success!

Golf Committee  
Scott Craig (Chairman)
David Cahill
Ken Elliott
Chad Nixon
Anthony Paniccia
Dr. Andrew Sacco
Dr. James Terzian

Volunteers
Carole Hagopian
Ann Lomonaco
Miles Ondecko
Donna Przybysz
Brian Skadowski

Bronze Sponsors
Clark Patterson Lee
McFarland Johnson
NBT Bank
M & T Bank
Sacco Eye Group

We are proud of the continued legacy of this event and thank all those 
who participated this year and look forward to next year’s event!

Because of your 
generosity to our 

Friends of Lourdes 
Fund and our 

Hospice Fund, the 
Lourdes Hospital 
Foundation was 
able to provide 

initial support of 
$10,000 towards 

this effort. 



2 news for our donors & friends | fall 2015

St. Catherine Laboure Associate 
$5,000+
Broome County Community Charities
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Cole
Estate of Charlotte Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Lane

St. Louise De Marillac Circle  
$2,500 to $4,999
Ms. Kathryn Connerton
Ms. Vivian R. Crown
The Eggleston Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Levene
Ms. Elizabeth Marko

St. Vincent De Paul Circle  
$1,000 to $2,499
The Akel Family
The Barton Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Boyea
Ms. Elaine Chuculate
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey J. Coghlan
Mr. Robert Fisher
Lisa Harris, MD
Ms. Karen McMahon
Mr. and Mrs. James Orband
Mr. Jon D. Palmatier
Mr. Anthony Paniccia, PE, JD
Mr. Jim Lewis
Natalie M. Roney, MD
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Ruddy
Andrew Sacco, OD, FAAO
Mr. George Simon
The Harvey & Elizabeth Prior Shriber 

Foundation

Lourdes Supporter  
$500 To $999
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Bretscher
Mr. David Cahill
Clark Patterson Lee
Jerome C. Cohen, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Collins
Columbian Financial Group
Dr. & Mrs. Upinder Dhillon
Mr. William A. Freije
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Greco
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Kamp

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Ligouri
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Oven
Ms. Geri Rhodes
Mr. Robert Brian Skadowski
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Stella
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Van Gorder
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Walters
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Wetzel
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Willis
Mr. and Mrs. Earle Wootton

Lourdes Builder  
$250 To $499
Mr. Brent Benkovic
Ms. Amelia Buran
Coleman & Daniels Funeral Home, Inc.  
Dr. and Mrs. Edward M. Cox, Sr.
Mr. George H. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery K. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Driggs
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Gleason
Ms. Linda Lake
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Lebous
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer L. Lohmann
Ms. Paula Lomonaco
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald V. Maliwacki
Mr. & Mrs. Robert O’Connell
Mr. & Mrs. Roy L. Paston
Mr. Chad Patton
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Phillips
Mr. Louis N. Picciano
Hon. & Mrs. Herbert B. Ray
Jeffrey A. Ribner, MD
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Schapiro
Miss Catherine Shafer
James Steinmetz, MD
Michael Wasco, MD
William H. Lane, Inc.
Mr. David L. Ziebarth

Friends Of Lourdes  
Up To $250
A.v.r.e., Inc.
Ms. D. Whitney Ackerman
Ms. Lisa Addington
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Ahearn
Mr. & Mrs. George Akel
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Akel

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Suryanarayanan Ashok
Mr. Richard Axtell
Mr. Guy Babcock
Mr. Thomas C. Babcock
Mr. Nicholas Banko
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Banovic
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Beal
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Bernhardt
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bideaux
Binghamton University
Sophie Blazavich
Mr. John Bogdasarian
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk E. Boothroyd
Ms. Shirley Bowser
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Boyce, Jr.
Ms. Marcia J. Brown
Ms. Mary Calcagnini
Ms. Shirley Carey
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Cavataio
Mr. Martin Ciccone
Theresa M. Clark
Mr. and Mrs. William Clark
Mr. Brian A. Clas  & Ms. Margaret J. 

Morrow
Ms. Janet B. Clink
Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Colapietro
Ms. Karen Conners
Cornell University’s School of Hotel 

Management
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Costantino
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Cruty
Ms. Lucille Cucci
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Czebiniak
Mr. Michael D’Amigo
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph B. D’Antuono, Jr.
Mr. Milan Dedek
Ms. Wanda Dekar
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Denham
Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Dennis, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Devente
Ms. Anna Diachuk
Ms. Lorraine M. Dickinson
Ms. Donna J. DiStefano
Mr. Richard Dorfman
Mr. James Dumpert
Ms. Anne M. Dunda

Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Durkot
The Edgar A. & Ida M. Alekna 

Foundation
Ms. Novalyn Edwards
Mr. Thomas Ellis
Ms. Thelma Falank
Thruway Fasteners
First Congretional Church
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Fisher
Ms. Marie Foster
Mr. William A. Freije
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Fuller
Ms. Carolyn F. Gage
Ms. Mary T. Gazda
GE Foundation
Ms. Sheryl Geisler
Ms. Doris B. Gerard
Ms. Josephine Gialanella
Dr. & Mrs. Francis Gilroy
Dr. and Mrs. Louis W. Giordano
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Gouldin
Mr. Martin Paul Goulian
Ms. Helen L. Graham
Mr. and Mrs. John Groskoph
Mr. Steve Gula
Ms. Grace M. Gurdin
Dr. and Mrs. William S. Hallenbeck III
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Hanifin
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis G. Harding
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Harris
Mrs. Dorothy Hatounian
Ms. Barbara Hawley
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Higgs
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Hinman
Mr. Anthony J. Hojsik
Ms. Mary House
Mr. Thomas Hudak
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey B. Huffcut
Ms. Linda Husted
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Iwobi
Mr. Schuyler Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Katsaris
Ms. Shirley Keller
Mr. Martin Klucka
Mr. and Mrs. Harold R. Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Knickerbocker
Ms. Brenda Kukuia

The Friends of Lourdes Fund is a vital source of unrestricted gifts that assists Lourdes Hospital in its mission of providing compassionate, 
comprehensive healthcare.  With sincere gratitude we honor more than 250 “Friends of Lourdes” whose thoughtful contributions in 2015 have made 
this appeal a great success.  There is still time to make your gift, and make your mark, as a Friend of Lourdes this year.  

These unrestricted gifts were received from our Friends of Lourdes Annual Campaign, Doctor’s Day, and other mailings.  We are so grateful for your 
support!  Thank you and God bless you!!

Friends of Lourdes 

3 news for our donors & friends | fall 2015 news for our donors & friends | fall 20154

Camp Hope for Kids
There are always smiles and laughter at Camp Hope for Kids. That is what 
Camp Hope is all about.  This special 3-day camp has been helping children 
between the ages of 6 and 14 cope with the loss of a loved one for nine years. 
The children enjoy fun activities, play and swim and make new friends. They 
share memories of the loved ones they lost and make new memories.

Camp Hope is a special project of Lourdes Hospice that provides a healing 
atmosphere for children who have lost a loved one, whether it was a parent, 
grandparent, sibling, aunt, uncle or cousin. The children make Memory 
Books, illustrating the things the children remembered most about their 
loved one. They gather in their Healing Circles to get to know each other 
and share feelings and memories.  Along with the therapeutic activities, the 
children participate in swimming, hiking, kickball and volleyball, singing, 
yoga and a visit from Animal Adventures.

The most important part of camp is not what the campers do while they 
are there, but what they take with them.  They leave Camp Hope with new 
friends and ways to make the most of the memories of their loved ones.  

Volunteers are always the backbone of the camp, dedicating many hours to 
help things run smoothly. They also seem to have as much fun as the campers 
participating in the activities, playing kickball, basketball and swimming!

The support from the community is also very important to the success of 
Camp Hope.  Area businesses have been more than generous in donating 
funds as well as supplies and services to make the camp a success.  

Special thanks to: Camp Sertoma - The Binghamton Boys and Girls Club, 
Lourdes Auxiliary, Excellus Blue Cross Blue Shield, Dick’s Sporting Goods, 
Cortese Restaurant, Nirchi’s Pizza Restaurant (Vestal), Skylark Diner, Frito 
Lay, Culligan Water, Miller Auto Team, Senator Tom Libous, Ann Smyiniak, 
Owego VFW, and the Miller Family. 

Thank You Miles!
On June 16, 2015, about 35 people gathered 
together to visit and tour the newly renovated 
Lourdes Oral Health Center.  Miles Ondecko 
so generously pledged $500,000 to make these 
renovations a reality.  A plaque honoring and 
recognizing Miles’ generosity was formally 
dedicated in front of a crowd of the staff of the 
Lourdes Oral Health Center.  Initially the Oral 
Health Center began as a clinic for children, but 
as a result of this expansion they will now be able 
to care for adults who seek oral health care.  Miles, 
you are a blessing to our organization and we offer 
our sincere gratitude to you for your gift!   

Pictured from left to right:  Robert O’Connell (President of Lourdes 
Foundation), Miles Ondecko (Lourdes Foundation Board Member) and 
Nancy Frank (Director of Youth Services).

An Abundance of 
Gratitude!
YOU are the lifeline of our organization and 
we understand that it is important to show 
our appreciation.  We have an abundance of 
gratitude and feel that two simple words hold so 
much weight:  thank you!  

The Foundation recently hosted its Annual 
Donor Appreciation Reception in a beautiful 
setting at Remlik’s Restaurant in Binghamton 
to say thank you to some of our most generous 
donors.  About 35 people were in attendance and 
represented those who have given to the Friends 
of Lourdes Fund, Hospice Fund, the Geller 
Oncology Fund and the many other funds held 
at the Foundation.  

A wonderful evening with good food, music 
and great friends!  We thank ALL of you who 
continue to support the Foundation.  Your 
generosity will ensure the longevity of the 
Foundation.  THANK YOU!   

Pictured from left to right: James Terzian, MD, Dolly Terzian, 
Mark Walker, MD

Pictured from left to right: Ken Elliott, Sally Elliott, Jeff Lake

Mr. William Landon
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Langevin
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Lawson
Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Leonard
Ms. Barbara Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. George M. Lillie
Links Golf & Racquet Club
Ms. Rosemary Lomonaco
Ms. Elizabeth Luckert
Ms. Teresa Luckert
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Lynn
Mr. William Maines
Mr. David W. Mapes
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Marsh
Ms. Dorothy Martens
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Mason
Mr. Dominic Mastrototaro
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. McGarry
Ms. Marilynn McGowan
Dr. Sandra Michael
Ms. Galeynn Mihelc
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Miller
Mr. Albert J. Millus Jr. & Ms. Mary 

Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Minnich

Ms. Andrea Muftic
Ms. Denise M. Murray
Murray’s Auto Service
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Mushallla
Mrs. Nancy Nagel
Ms. Delia Nelson
Mr. Michael Nocevski
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Novello, Jr.
Mr. Raymond Novitske
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Nowalk
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald O’Hara
Mr. and Mrs. James O’Hara
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. O’Hara
Mr. and Mrs. Martin B. Patchett
Ms. Hilda Paucitis
Mr. and Mrs. Albert R. Pellicciotti
Ms. Gloria Peterson
Ms. Evelyn Jane Petrick
Ms. Bonnie Phillips
Ms. Georgiana M. Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Pierce
Mr. Norman H. Pineau
Ms. Carol Pothier
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond E. Prebish
Management Institute Project

Mr. and Mrs. Gino Ricciardelli
Ms. Rita Riley
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. Rosplock
Mr. and Mrs. James Rupp
Ms. Naomi Rupright
Ms. Phyllis Sakowsky
Ms. Michele Sardella
Mr. & Mrs. John Sarra
Dr. and Mrs. Erich Schneider
Clifford Schwartz, MD
Mr. Raymond P. and Edward A. 

Seraydarian
Miss Catherine Shafer
Mrs. Denise Sheerin
Silvestri & Comfort Dental Practice, 

PLLC
Mr. & Mrs. David Simkins
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Simon
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Smith
Ms. Marie Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Smith
Mr. and Mrs. James Spalik
St. Gregory Armenian Church
Mr. Gerald Stahl
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Steed

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bart Svoboda
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Talev
Mr. Gordon Teeter
Ms. Virginia Terrell
Ms. Anne Terry
Dr. & Mrs. James Terzian
Mr. Joseph Thornton
Mr. Vance S. Tracy
Mrs. Helen Turan
Mr. Murray Tyrrell
Mr. Michael Vavra
Mr. Robert Vavra
Ms. Rosemary Walikis
Mr. and Mrs. James Walsh
Ms. Roberta Warner
Mr. Arthur Warrick
Ms. Diana Westcott
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Whelan
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Widdis
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Wilson
Ms. Joyce Winchell
Mr. Leonard Wormuth


